
 
 

 

 

 

 

     
     
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

KNIGHTLY NEWS 
WEEK OF MAY 2 

 

CHRIST THE KING CATHOLIC SCHOOL  

Where EVERYBODY is SOMEBODY and ALL live for GOD! 
Our Mission – Christ the King Catholic School is committed to upholding 

Catholic faith and tradition and, in partnership with families, helping students 
develop academically for a life of faith, integrity and service.

 

 
 

School Office Hours:  
Monday - Friday  

7:30 am - 3:30 pm 
 

Financial Office Hours:  
Tuesday & Wednesday  

10:00 am – 1:00 pm 
Thursday  

10:00 am – 12:00 pm 
 

Phone: 843-3909 
Fax: 843-6519 

 

Newsletter Deadline:  
Email information by  
Midnight Thursday to 

cknewsletter@ckschool.com 
 

To access the Newsletter, 
please visit www.ckschool.com, 
select the “PTO” tab at the top 

of the page and then the 
“Information & Resources” link 

in the drop down menu. 

 

DID YOU KNOW?   
Did you know Field Day is a big deal at Christ the King? 
Students are divided into teams by color and are 
encouraged to dress in their team colors.  
 

Field Day T-shirts are now available in the CK Spirit Store! 
See below for additional information. 

 

DATE TIME EVENT LOCATION WHO 

Mon 
5/2 

  

 
  

Tues 
5/3 

    

Wed 
5/4 

    

Thurs 
5/5 

 

8:15 am 
 

School Mass 
  

Church 
 

Fri 
5/6 

  

Jeans Day 
 

Shakespeare Festival 
 

  

Sat 
5/7 

 

5:00 pm 
 

Mass 
 

Church 
 

All Are Welcome 

Sun 
5/8 

8:00 am 
10:00 am 
12:15 pm 

 
Mass 

 
Church 

 
All Are Welcome 

 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR! 
 

Upcoming Events: 
 

Friday, May 6 
Jeans Day 

 

Shakespeare Festival 
 

Monday, May 9 
Auction Jeans Day 

 

Sunday, May 22 
CK Street Party  

 

Wednesday, May 25 
Field Day 

 

Thursday, May 26 
Last Day of School 

MARK YOUR CALENDAR                     

CK 2022/2023 GRANDPARENTS DAY 
 

Since we have not been able to celebrate Grandparents Day at CK for numerous years, 
we want to celebrate our grandparents as soon as we can next year. 

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 22nd  
will be the date of this special event.  

 

Festivities will begin at 8:15 AM. 

 

https://ck-spirit-store.square.site/s/shop


  
LUNCH MENU 

 
MONDAY 

5/2 
TUESDAY 

5/3 
WEDNESDAY 

5/4 
THURSDAY 

5/5 
FRIDAY 

5/6 

TRAY 

Cheeseburger 
Tater Tots 

Melon Balls 
Fruit Flavored 

Gelatin 

Egg Noodles 
Meat Balls 

Herbed Broccoli & 
Cauliflower 

Rolls 

Grilled Hot Dog 
Baked Lays Chips 

Fresh Fruit 
Cookie 

Cheese 
Quesadilla 

Chips & Queso 
Cantaloupe 

Cooler 
Chocolate Chip 

Cookie 

½ California Wrap 
Gold Fish 

String Cheese 
Fresh Fruit 

A LA CARTE 
SANDWICH 

Hot Turkey 
Sandwich 

Baja Chicken 
Sandwich 

Chicken Salad 
Croissant 

Cheeseburger Baked Potato Bar 

SALAD 
Chicken Caesar 

Salad 
Cobb Salad 

Southern Chicken 
Salad 

Asian Chicken 
Salad 

Tuna Salad  

 

KNIGHTS OF THE EARTH  
  

Students in 3rd – 8th grade are welcome 
to join Knights of the Earth. 

 

All meetings occur in the outdoor 
classroom. Please pick up on the NORTH 
side of school by the cafeteria doors (off 
of Guilford) at 3:45 p.m.  

 

MONDAY, MAY 2  
3:00 – 4:00 P.M. 
PLANTING DAY! 

 

FIELD DAY T-SHIRTS $11 
 

 
 

Please order your CK Field Day T-shirt 
on the CK Spirit Store. 

 

Field Day Teams have not yet been released so please 
list your child’s name with their specific size  

so we can order the correct color! 
 

Please text Marianne Sharpe 
for any questions – (405) 740-2378. 

https://benchmark.nutrislice.com/menu/christ-the-king-aa/christ-the-king
https://ck-spirit-store.square.site/s/shop


 

 
    

 

 

 

  

SPECIAL THANKS

BAKERY BLING - BISHOP McGUINNESS CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL 
SAGE 

CLAIMS MANAGEMENT RESOURCES

SPECIAL THANKS CK ON THE LINKS SPONSORS!

 

EAGLE SPONSORS 
 

McGUINNESS CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL - OKC DENTISTRY ASSOCIATES
SAGE SOTHEBY’S - SAINTS ENERGY 

 

BIRDIE SPONSORS 
 

CLAIMS MANAGEMENT RESOURCES - LIVEWELL CHIROPRACTIC – McGRAW 

CK ON THE LINKS SPONSORS! 

OKC DENTISTRY ASSOCIATES 

McGRAW REALTORS 



 
CK Family,  

It is hard to believe May is here and we only have three and half more weeks of school.  This last 
quarter has flown by, and I know the weeks ahead are going to go by fast as well. Once again, we 
have made it through a challenging year, and that is because we worked as a community to reach 
success. I thank you for your support and commitment to Christ the King School.  

I would also like to give a special thanks to the faculty and staff for their hard work in providing a 
quality learning experience for the students. I am beyond proud of all the efforts and time they have 
given, both in-person and virtually, to the children. They are passionate about the ministry of teaching, 
and it shows every day.  We are blessed with people who view their roles as educators and support 
staff as their mission. 

This last quarter we have been able to return to having many of the traditional “extra” events in the 
school community. Although it has made this time of year much busier, it has been so wonderful to be 
able to participate in such special events.  The CK Talent Show was phenomenal and just showed how 
much talent we have in the school. Thank you, Katy Bright, for organizing the show. The Junior High 
School Dance is always a fun event for the junior high students, this year was no exception. Thanks to 
Carrie Leonard and Antonio Guzman for making this a great evening. After three years of no CGSSA 
Track Meet, we were able to have one and it was super.  Thank you to Amanda Koktavy and all those 
who helped organize the participants. This is a hard job, but due to the efforts of many, the track meet 
was successful. The Mile Club was also in full swing this year and many students participated over their 
recess time. Thank you to Dr. Jenny Richard and Dakota Rogers for overseeing this healthy and fun 
activity. This past Friday golfers in our community were able to support CK by participating in CK on the 
Links at Lincoln Golf Course. Thank you to Rachel McGuire and Samantha Guffey for co-chairing such 
a terrific tournament. We had super participation and I think fun was had by all. Thanks goes as well to 
the golf committee for making the day successful. Next Friday, we will have the Shakespeare Festival. 
Mrs. Erin Cheek and Mr. Jonathan Gillis have worked tirelessly to get their students ready for the 
performance. It will be wonderful to see all the plays and dances. Thanks, too, goes to the volunteers 
helping with the festival.  

The Street Party is back!  It will look a little different, but we know it will still be a blast. Thank you to 
Rebecca Smith for making this happen. Lastly, Field Day will take place on Wednesday, May 25 th and 
Mrs. Shanahan has already been working hard to organize a great day. Thanks goes to her and all the 
volunteers that will be here that day. There are many more special activities taking place in the next 
few weeks, so please be sure to be on the lookout for information regarding these fun events.   

Every year we have to say goodbye to some faculty. These teachers are members of this community, 
so it is never easy to say goodbye.  

This year goodbye goes to: 

 Erika Shadid will be leaving to stay at home with her new baby boy, Trip. Erika has taught 1st 
grade all of her years at CK. Her love and passion for early childhood instruction always show in 
her classroom and her students adore her. 

 Leann Ufolla will be leaving us after many years of teaching many grades at CK. Leann can 
teach it all and she does it with a positive attitude and a love for her students. Leann has taught 
preschool, 2nd grade, 4th grade, and currently 3rd grade.  She is passionate about education and is 
always working to enhance learning for all.  

 Hailey Milsten will be leaving to move to Tulsa. She will be continuing her education in 
counseling, and we know she will have much success in that field. Hailey has taught 4 th grade for 
a few years and has been a faculty resource for technology, especially when we implemented 
virtual school. She is a wonderful educator and made a difference in the lives of all students. 



 
 Elizabeth Richard will be leaving to spend more time with her growing family. She was only with 

us for one year as a Jr. High grammar teacher, but she made a difference for all the Jr. High 
students. She helped make writing more fun and the students learned so much from her.  

 Elyse Angelo will be retiring from teaching after many years at Christ the King School and other 
parochial schools in the diocese. Ms. Angelo is our Band teacher three days a week and has 
shared her knowledge and joy of band to so many children over the years. She will be missed. 

These teachers will be missed, and we thank them for their time and commitment to the Christ the King 
community.  They each made a positive impact in the lives of the students they taught.  Thank you and 
God Bless.  

We are currently in the process of interviewing for all these positions. We have met with some 
wonderful applicants and are looking forward to welcoming new faculty members into our 
community.  Oklahoma is in a massive teacher shortage, so time is of the essence to recruit and 
interview the best candidates.  The new faculty members will be shared with you in summer 
correspondence. I know we will once again have a strong staff of educators for the 2022/2023 school 
year.  

I truly believe that we are in partnership with you as parents to educate your child(ren). Together we 
can make a positive difference in their lives. My hope is that throughout this year at CK, each child has 
grown academically, developmentally, socially, and most importantly, spiritually.  We are doing God’s 
work by helping shape the future of these children. Thank you for allowing me and the CK faculty the 
opportunity to help be part of your child(ren)’s formation. It is an honor. Let us all finish strong.  

Blessings, 

Amy Feighny 

 
 

  

 



On Friday, May 6 all 3rd-8th grade students will celebrate the works of William 
Shakespeare with a day of music, dance, and theatre (9a.m.-2p.m.) Students should come to 

school in Elizabethan costumes, and students must bring with them some sort of small  
money-bag (a clean sock will do just fine) to hold their tickets for the game and food booths. 

 

For some costume ideas you can visit http://www.arcanelore.com/categories/categories.htm, 
or use some of the tips below. 
 

 BOYS 

• baseball pants, rolled up slacks, cut off or pulled up sweats. Pants should hit right below the knee.  
• Long socks or tights to cover their legs.  
• A long button down shirt with a belt or sash around the waist.  
• Sandals (NOT flip-flops) for peasants, brown or black shoes, or slippers for nobility and the wealthy. 
 
GIRLS 

• Long skirts, ankle length for nobility, at least past the knee for all others 
• Peasant blouses  
• Ballet flats, or flat shoes of some type. No high heels please. 
• All junior high students will be provided with costume pieces from the Drama Department. 
  
ALL 

• Lunch will be as regularly scheduled.  The concession booth will have fruits and 
cookies, brownies, etc.. available for purchase during the students’ carnival time. 
• How much money should you expect to bring?  It’s up to you! Prices for the 
games and craft booths range from $.50-2.00. Tickets are 2 for $1.  

http://www.arcanelore.com/categories/categories.htm


Please bring the following items for the Shakespeare Festival           
concession stand. Please send store bought food items.  

3rd grade girls- 1 bag of mini marshmallows 

3rd grade boys- 1 large bag of plain M&Ms 

4th grade girls- 1 bag of pretzels 

4th grade boys- 1 box of goldfish or Cheez-it crackers 

5th grade girls- 1 container strawberries, Cuties, or Halos 

5th grade boys- 1 box Ziplock bags (sandwich size) 

6th grade girls and boys- one dozen rice krispie treats 

7th grade boys and girls- one dozen brownies (no frosting or nuts, 
please) 

8th grade- one dozen cookies (no frosting or nuts, please) 

Please bring treats to the concession stand on Thursday, May 5. If 
bringing fruit, please bring it on the morning of Friday, May 6. 
Please send items to the concession stand between 7:45 and 8:15.  



 
9:00- Assemble in Gym 

9:05- 3rd Ufolla 

9:10- A Midsummer Night’s Dream- 6th literature  

9:40- 3rd Messerley 

9:45-Romeo and Juliet- 6th literature  

10:15: 4th Milsten 

10:20- King Lear- 7th literature 

10:45- 4th Phoenix 

10:50- As You Like It- 7th literature 

11:30- Close Theater 

11:35-3rd-5th to lunch, Junior High to Fair 

12:05- Junior High to lunch, 3rd-5th to fair 

12:35- Fair Closes 

12:40- Reassemble in gym 

12:45- Theater opens 

12:50- 5th Hacker 

12:55- The Taming of the Shrew- 8th grade literature  

1:25- 5th Leonard 

1:30- Twelfth Night- 8th grade literature  

2:00- The Downers encore performance 

2:10- Dismiss to classrooms 



 

Christ the King Catholic School 
Calendar for 2022-23 

 

Wednesday, August 10 – First Day of School 

Monday, September 5 – No School (Labor Day) 

Friday, September 16 – No School (Archdiocesan Teacher In-Service) 

Thursday, October 13 – Tuesday, October 18 – No School (Fall Break/Archdiocesan  

                           Teacher In-service) 

Monday, November 21 – Friday, November 25 – No School (Thanksgiving Break) 

Friday, December 16 –Early Dismissal at 12:00pm 

Monday, December 19 – Tuesday, January 3 – No School (Christmas Break) 

Wednesday, January 4 – School Resumes 

Monday, January 16 – No School (MLK Day) 

Monday, February 20 – No School (Archdiocesan Teacher In-Service) 

Friday, March 10 – Early Dismissal at 12:00pm 

Monday, March 13 – Friday, March 17 – No School (Spring Break) 

Monday, March 20 – No School (Archdiocesan Teacher In-Service) 

Friday, April 7 – Good Friday Early Dismissal at 12:00pm 

Monday, April 10 – No School (Easter Monday) 

Wednesday, May 24 – Last day of school Early Dismissal at 12:00pm 





 
CHRIST THE KING CATHOLIC SCHOOL 

FINANCIAL AID FORM 2022/2023 
 
Family Last Name: __________________________________________ 

 

Home Address: _________________________________ City: ___________________________ Zip: ________________ 

 

Phone (Please indicate Home Phone, Father’s Cell, Mother’s Cell): ________________________________________________ 

  

Father’s Name: _________________________________ Email: ________________________________________________ 

 

Place of Employment: ___________________________      Position/Title:  ___________________     Years Employed: _____ 

 

Mother’s Name: ________________________________ Email: ________________________________________________ 

 

Place of Employment: ___________________________      Position/Title:  ___________________     Years Employed: _____ 

 

DO YOU OWN OR RENT YOUR HOME? __________________________ 

 

STUDENT’S NAME     GRADE ENROLLED AT CHRIST THE KING IN 2022-23: 

 

_____________________________________  ________________ 

 

_____________________________________  ________________ 

 

_____________________________________  ________________ 

 

_____________________________________  ________________ 

 

TOTAL TUITION (WITHOUT ASSISTANCE) FOR 2022/2023 SCHOOL YEAR:  $ ___________________ 

 

AMOUNT OF TUITION ASSISTANCE REQUESTED: $ ________________ 

 

List below all the children in the family, regardless of where and if they attend school, the tuition and fees of each child which 

are paid by a member of the family, the financial aid which each child receives and the income of each child, if any: 

 

Name  Age  School Tuition and fees paid  Financial Aid  Income 

    By any member of the family  (if any)   (if any) 

 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

___________________________________________________________________________________________________  

 

Further comments or explanations of unusual family needs may be added on the reverse side of this form.  THIS FORM MUST 

BE COMPLETED AND COPIES OF ALL 1040 OR 1040a TAX FORMS FILED BY MEMBERS OF THIS FAMILY FOR 

THE PREVIOUS YEAR MUST BE ATTACHED TO THIS APPLICATION IN ORDER TO BE CONSIDERED FOR 

FINANCIAL AID. 
 

All information on this application is complete and true and all tax forms have been attached to this application. 

 

         ______________________________________ 

         Signature of Head of Household 



      UNIFORM  EXCHANGE 

Tip:  Label all outerwear.  Many of the CK outerwear items have name tags provided on the left inside seam near the waistline. 

Plan to attend the 2nd Annual, Off-Campus, End-Of-Year 
 

SWAP 'TIL YOU DROP EVENT 
 
Plan to load up for next year (and the year after)!  As always, all items are offered for FREE to CK School families!  Our gently used uniform 
inventory is bursting with many great items that need new homes.  Quantities are not limited.  Take what you need.  If you don't want to pay for 
uniform pieces next year, you probably will not have to if you come early.   
 

Friday, May 6, 2022 
2:30pm-6:00pm 

9400 Saddle Ridge Road, Oklahoma City 
(3/4 mile east of I-35, entrance on Britton Road).  Look for the bright green signs. 

Gates will open at 2:30pm 
 

Items Offered Include: 
 

 Plaid Skorts and Jumpers 
 Pants and Shorts 
 Polo Shirts 
 Blouses 
 CK Approved Outerwear 
 Spirit Shirts 
 PE Uniforms 
 Leggings 
 And More.... 

 
This will be an outdoor event.  However, in the event of inclement weather, the event will be held inside at the same location. 
 
Your gently used uniform donations can always be deposited every day, prior to or after the event, in the green tub at the Elmhurst entrance.   
 
There is currently a pause on the individual text orders to prepare for the event.  However, after the event, you can be easily place orders anytime 
by texting (405)822-0729 or for any questions.  Please provide your name and the items needed (including size, color, quantity).  




